Meeting Report

ICOMIA Super Yacht Meeting
Chicago, Illinois, USA
June 10, 2010
Highlights of the ICOMIA Super Yacht Division meeting held at the 2010 ICOMIA Congress in Chicago.
1.  ICOMIA Environmental Issues 
· Global Environmental Regulations
· IEC has created and is maintaining a global environmental legislation guide
· Global trends include sustainable product development, clean yards equipment, reducing hazardous waste, reducing greenhouse gases, recycling of materials, and sustainable energy

· Governments are starting to work with each other on a global basis for environmental regulations.
· PAH (Polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons) will be phased out in 2021.  Legislation will begin in 2011 with a material inventory.

· US is beginning an averaging approach to VOCs.  EU is doing the same.  In last 10 years VOC use as been reduced by 80-90%.

· Reduction of anti-fouling products needs a global approach. Member states have different legislation.

· The industry needs more data to prove that it is not a major global pollutant.

· IMO Ship Recycling Convention
· ISO 30008 applies to recycling of ships and yachts.  However, more specific standards are needed for recreational yachts, including FRP and molds.
· All current recycling strategies are related to IMO resolutions in ship dismantling.

· Yard support is needed.  Once ISO 30008 is applied to yachts then TC 188 may look at small boat recycling.
· Spain is already looking at boat recycling programs.  Momentum is gathering for an industry recycling protocol. 

· Superyacht coatings conference will be held in June 2011 in Portugal.

2.   ISO Issues
· Current work, Technical Committee 8, Subcommittee 12
· 8 active projects in TC 8, SC 12 for large yachts.  New work items have be initiated for weathertight doors, diesel engine safety requirements, and FRP yacht fire protection.  Yacht recycling was approved as a project.  Future new work includes paint applications.
· ICOMIA has appointed a rep to IMO to monitor MARPOL convention for engine emissions, and the ships waste water committee.  This work needs to be passed on to members’ yards.

· New Work Item Proposals
· Looking at a new project on noise and vibration on large yachts.  What are the comfort levels?
3.   Maritime Labor Convention (MLC)
·  Applies to all ships over 24 m LLL.  Some exceptions for ships under 200t. Main issue is the increase in crew cabin size.  Comes into effect 2011.  On many ships the crew has larger cabins than the guests.  The MLC wants each crew member in single cabins.
· All yacht organizations are fighting this legislation.  Meeting at MCA on June 30 to discuss the application of the MLC on future yacht building.  The USCG has been invited and has yet to respond.
4.   IMO
· The ballast water convention will be in effect in 2012.  Yachts <50m are exempt.

· Drafting guidelines on minimizing bio-fouling in small craft.

· More stringent NOx emissions in place for 2016.  US is included in this emission control area.
5. Other Business
·  This group will be inviting boat and shipyards to future ICOMIA SY meetings. 
6.  Next meeting of the Super Yacht Division will be held at METS in Amsterdam in November 2010.
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